
 

Construction  Due to the Kitchen Remodel Project, the Fellowship Hall, kitchen 
and gym will be unavailable May 19th - July 19th. There will not be ice available 
during this time.  Coffee will not be served Sunday mornings until construction 
has been completed. 
 
Singing Evening There will be no Singing evening services scheduled for the 
months of June and July.  
 
Minutes from the June Members Meeting have been posted to the bulletin 
board in the foyer for review. 
 
The July Daily Bible Reading guide & Prayer calendar is available in the           
literature rack. You may also access it @ pvmcok.org under the resources tab.  
 
Communion All are invited to the Lord’s table who have been baptized into a 
community of faith, are living at peace with God and with their brothers and   
sisters in the faith, and are willing to be accountable in their congregation.      
Celebrating the Lord’s Supper in this manner, the church looks forward in joy and 
hope to the feast of the redeemed with Christ in the age to come.  
 
Ministry Opportunity Toddler Time has had an attendance of 6-8 kids each week 
since the trial period began. CEC recommends this opportunity to stay! We will 
need your help to make this successful. There is a sign up sheet on the bulletin 
board in the foyer, with a Toddler Time policy for your reference.  Please let CEC 
know if you have questions: Cindy Hunt, Faith Slagell, Margaret Schrock, Susan 
Shantz, and Echo Shantz.  
 
Fiesta! Let’s Celebrate! Vacation Bible School is planned for July 14th - 17th. If 
you would like to volunteer, please contact one of the VBS committee members. 
We have opportunities for everyone! Allison Chupp, Becky Peachy, & Dana Selzer 
 
Do you have any of these? We are looking for items to decorate with during 
Vacation Bible School. Our theme is ‘Fiesta!’ If you have things like Southwest 
style blankets, cacti, sombreros, etc., please consider sharing for the week of 
VBS. You can contact Allison Chupp, Becky Peachy or Dana Selzer with questions.  
 
Library Additions The library has a brand new set of Sight and Sound DVDs:    
Noah, Joseph, Moses, Ruth, and Jonah. There is also a new set of Veggie Tales 
DVDs. Find them in the library’s new location, next to the stairwell in the South 
Building.  

 
The Youth Group leaves for Costa Rica July 2nd and returns July 11th  Please 
pray for the youth and their leaders as they seek to join God’s movement in   
Costa Rica and as God teaches them more about themselves through this     
cross-cultural experience.  Youth going include:  Caleb Warner, Kiersten Warner,    
Hudson Warner, Samuel Blough, Jesse Blough, Quincy Haley, Tinley Haley,    
Zachary Martin, Elliana Martin, Jacob Detweiler, Ally Kimble, Erin Smith and    
Lillian Miller.  Leaders include: Francesca Schrock, Jacob and Kathryn Steigman, 
Krisha Shantz and Monica Miller.  
 
“Pray for Our Future” A new bulletin board has been added to the breezeway 
between buildings. It is the vision of CEC to use this space as an encouragement 
to pray over the children and students of PVMC. The names of the children are 
posted to the bulletin board. Parents are invited to add a picture and share    
interests and activities of the child. If you would like help printing a picture, send 
a digital copy to pvmc.office@gmail.com or contact Faith Slagell.  
 
 

Today, July 6, 2025  
  9:30 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Worship service 
                  Celebrating Communion 
        No Singing Evening 
 
 

This week  July 7th - 12th 
Tue      6 - 8 pm TLC Thomas 1st        
                     Christian Church (Looming   
                     Class) 
Sat    Youth travel home from  
          Costa Rica 
          Church Reserved for VBS set up 
 
 

Next Sunday,  July 13th 
  9:30 am Sunday School 
10:30 am Worship Service 
       Church Reserved for VBS set up 
   
 

Upcoming events                  
July 14th - 17th       Vacation Bible School 
July 18th - 20th       South Central Summer  
                                   Assembly 
July 20th                   Maple Lawn Manor 
                                   Amani Choir 
August 3rd                Singing Evening 
August 14th - 16th  Hydro Free Fair - Golf  
                                   Cart Ministry 
August 17th             Communion 
August 24th             Gifting bibles to 1st &  
                                   6th graders 
August 31st             Maple Lawn Manor 
                                  Promotion Sunday 
September 3rd       Wednesday Evening  
                                  Activities Resume 
September 7th        Singing Evening 
                                   Members Meeting 
September 28th      Elder Selection begins 
 
 
 

We’re excited that you chose to worship 

 with us today! 

Help us get to know you by scanning the QR code and completing the linked form.  

To learn more about Pleasant View, check out our website; pvmcok.org. 



Prayer Requests 
 
 
 
 

For our church family 
That Christ may be seen in us. 
Our homebound members ~ Warren Slagell 
Edwin & Melissa Detweiler 
The Bertha Miller Family as they mourn her passing.  
Wes Miller family in the death of his sister Danna Watson.  
Health Concerns 

• Candy Slagell ~ Recovering from appendectomy  
• Melissa Detweiler ~ Recovering from shoulder surgery  

 

Pastor Jeff, Dana & family  
Elders & families  

 

In our community     
For those who don’t know Jesus as their Lord and Savior and unity among those 

who do. 
Health concerns 

• Bob Bontrager (Ruthie Miller’s brother) ~ at home, walking some and 
receiving Physical Therapy and Home Health.  

• Victor Lawrence (Keith and Ruthie Miller’s son-in-law) ~ heart issues  
• Levi Hunt, James Hunt’s younger brother ~ Diagnosed with leukemia, 

underwent a successful bone marrow transplant. 
• Margaret, sister to Susana Friesen ~ Living with cancer and fluctuating 

kidney function. 
• Mel Miller ~ Recuperating at home. 

Local Ministries:  Agape Health Clinic, Habitat for Humanity, 
       Connections Food & Resource Center, First Choice, Etc Shop, Hope is Alive 
Our local, state, and national leaders 

 

Around the World 
Serving in the US 

• Amani Community Church  
• Oklahoma MDS 
• Corey & Brooke Makeever - STUMO  

  Serving in other Countries 
• Global Disciples    
• Befon Asiago -Lifeway Children’s Centre  
• Rolly Walter ~ Health concerns 
• Kiran Paul & Lakshmi -Berachah Ministries 

 
 
 

 

 
Pleasant View Mennonite Church 

July 6, 2025 
Attendance Last Sunday: 159 

Clipboards, with fill in sheets, are available for the children to use  
during the worship service.  

 

 
 
 
Welcome and Announcements: Pastor Jeff 
 
Call to Worship: Karl Stutzman 
 
 “To God be the Glory” MH 532 
 “The Love of God” MH 538 
 
Congregational Prayer: Kent Switzer 
 
 “Jesus Loves Me” 
(Children are invited to place their offerings in the Mission Globe. 
Children ages 1-4 dismissed to Toddler Time) 
 Songs of Praise 
 
Scripture: Luke 4:1-13 
   Read by Chris & Jessica Kimble 
 
Sermon:  “The Power of Yes to Say No” Pastor Jeff 
 
Communion 
 
 “Spirit of God” 

Add your prayer requests by contacting Pastor Jeff or the church office. 

Office Hours: Mondays & Thursdays 9 am - 2 pm  

Contact Us 

Office: Amanda Miller           405-663-2301                pvmc.office@gmail.com 

Pastor Jeff Selzer                    580-816-0459                pvmc.jeff@gmail.com 


